2005 EXTENDED LEARNING TIME REPORT

During the 2004-2005 school year, the Extend School Services (ESS) allocation for Hardin County was reduced from $636,856 to $359, 026.  From August 2004 until December 2004, schools elected to serve fewer students during ESS or they increased the student to teacher ratio from the recommended 8 students per teacher to 15 or more per teacher.

After collecting feedback from each of our schools, The Hardin County Board of Education provided $487,149 of local funding in order to help students have opportunities for extra time for learning.  In January 2005, this project called Extended Learning Time (ELT), was planned by each school and used a variety of models including several that were modeled after the ESS program, without many of the bureaucratic barriers that the ESS regulations require.

The goal of the (ELT) project was to give the schools flexibility to mold their projects to fit their students’ needs.  Some schools blended their ELT funds with some ESS funds and therefore served more students in more content areas.  Some worked with students after school, some during school, some before school and some provided one to two weeks of summer activities.

In order to honor the request of the schools, very little documentation was required.  Although no hard data was collected regarding our Extended Learning Time project, anecdotal data was collected through classroom visits, teacher and student interviews.   Here are some of the findings:

· Students allover the district indicated they like having their own teacher for the assistance.

· Many students indicated that they had brought failing grades up to passing.  Several shared they have changed “F’s” to “B’s and A’s”.

· Principals and teachers indicated that many more teachers were participating because they were able to work with their own students.

· Most students shared that they liked having time with their teacher to work on their homework.  They also indicated that they were participating because the ratio of students to teachers was low (in many cases five to one or lower).

· High school summer school coordinators indicated that the enrollment for summer school was lower this year due to the fact that ELT funding allowed for more credits to be recovered from January to May (evening school was partially funded by ESS and partial by ELT).

Of the $487,149 budgeted for ELT, $306, 092 was expended. 

